
UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Wednesday 04 November 2015
2pm – 4pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Mr Stephen McAuliffe


	Present
	Ms Anastasiou, Mr Downes, Ms Jones, Professor Main, Ms Manning, Mr Murphy, Mr Oldham, Professor Pevalin, Ms Potter, Ms Rich, Mr Stanbury, Mr Stephens, Ms Walsh

	
	

	Apologies
	Mr Chira, Mr Neale, Professor Norval

	
	

	Secretary
	Mr Alderman

	
	

	In attendance
	Ms Bird, Ms Brightman, Mr Philpott

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	103/15

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 15 SEPTEMBER 2015 (SEC/15/30)

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
	104/15

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	There are no matters arising from the previous meeting.
	105/15

	
	
	

	THE BIG ESSEX AWARD (SEC/15/31)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from Ms Bird, Employability Award Coordinator, outlining changes made to the Big Essex Award for the 2015/16 academic year to a unit-based structure.
	106/15

	
	
	

	Discussed
	The establishment of a menu of units has proved popular, with 1200 signups this year and an invitation to departments to create better units. The short length of Postgraduate Taught study means that students are unable to achieve the Gold-level award; focus groups and plans are in course to establish a suitable version for PGT study. A number of new units have been established, such as community volunteering , benefitting Southend/Loughton students, and thought is being given to activities that can be adapted easily for the award, such as the proposed Artsmark with the Royal Opera House (LiFTS)
	107/15

	
	
	

	PROPOSED CHANGES TO FRONTRUNNERS 2016/17 (SEC/15/32)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A proposal from Ms Guyar-Brown and Ms Brightman, Employability and Careers Centre, to revise the Frontrunners work placement scheme to fit with the University’s challenger brand, revise the placement durations and standardise the application process.
	108/15

	
	
	

	Reported
	Experience suggest that the current application process, devolved to departments/sections, results a mix of some students recruited for aptitude, and students recruited for attitude. The aim of the scheme is to widen access to work experience, the new programme we re-establish the programme as competitive akin to a graduate scheme.
	109/15

	
	
	

	Discussed
	Postgraduate students do not appear to have a measureable competitive in applications to the programme, applications are concentrated in the Frontrunner Plus programmes.
	110/15

	
	
	

	Approved
	The recommendations of the paper were approved.
	111/15

	
	
	

	NATIONAL STUDENT SURVEY 2015 RESULTS (SEC/15/33 and SEC/15/34)

	
	
	

	Received
	Papers from Strategic Planning and Change Section and Mr Alderman, reporting the results of the 2015 National Student Survey and questions relating to the student experience.
	112/15

	
	
	

	Discussed
	Whilst the headline statistics have been a positive one for University, there is variation between departments and student groups, disparities committee members are activity engaging with through consideration of free text comments. 
	113/15

	
	
	

	Resolved
	To collate an action plan from committee members for the next meeting.
	114/15

	
	
	

	POSTGRADUATE RESEARCH EXPERIENCE SURVEY (SEC/15/35)

	
	
	

	Received
	A summary from Mr Alderman of the results of the 2015 Postgraduate Research Experience Survey.
	115/15

	
	
	

	Discussed
	Whilst results are disappointing in comparison to the National Student Survey, a number of remedial actions are being progressed through the Education Action Plan 2015/16. Service-level data and comments will allow more effective responses to be made. The low response rate was noted, perhaps as PGR are concerned about providing feedback before their award has been conferred; means to provide additional feedback post-submissions, as well as during their programme as part of the code of practice are being considered.
	116/15

	
	
	

	Resolved
	To collate an action plan for the next meeting, to append to the NSS action plan outlined above.
	117/15

	
	
	

	MOBILE APP – STUDENT VOICE QUESTIONS (SEC/15/36)

	
	
	

	Received
	Based on input from committee members, a list of questions to be posed each week through the Student Voice functionality on the new Pocket Essex mobile app.
	118/15

	
	
	

	Resolved
	Feedback was received by the committee members on the timing and semantics of proposed questions. It was agreed to provide additional feedback to the committee secretary, who would agree a revised programme through chair’s action.
	119/15

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Agreed
	In response to the duties of the Counter-Terrorism and Security Act 2015, the University has developed new activities relating to safeguarding and reducing the risk of radicalisation of students and University members. The University’s new Safeguarding Advisory Group will compile an annual report, to be received by this committee.
	120/15

	
	
	


Richard Alderman, Assistant Education Manager (Policy and Development)
Secretary, Student Experience Committee
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